Meeting with American Mushroom Institute, United States Department of Agriculture, Syngenta Regarding Thiabendazole Residue in Spent Mushroom Compost

Meeting Subject: Discussion of study protocol and data needs to better understand thiabendazole residue levels in spent mushroom compost (SMC).

Meeting Date: 03/03/2021 3:00 PM

Location: Video Conference

Participants:

Office of Pesticide Programs:

Pesticide Re-evaluation Division (PRD):

Kent Fothergill

Melissa Grable

Dana Friedman

Elissa Reaves

Timothy Kiely

Health Effects Division (HED):

Don Wilbur

Janet Camp

Thurston Morton

Shalu Shelat

Biological and Economic Analysis Division (BEAD):

Jonathan Becker

Mark Suarez

Environmental Fate and Effects Division (EFED):

Dana Spatz

Jessica Joyce

Registration Divison (RD):

Elisa Graham

Lindsay Roe

Heather Garvie

Cynthia Giles-Parker

American Mushroom Institute:

Rachel Roberts

Syngenta:

Adora Clark, Syngenta

Becca Haynie, Syngenta

Tom Willard, Syngenta

Wale Adio, Syngenta

Ricky Kyaw, Syngenta

U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Office of Pest Management Policy (OPMP):

Julie Chao

Clayton Myers

Julius Fajardo

Notes

- 1. The application of thiabendazole treated SMC to land on which food/feed crops are grown was prohibited in the Interim Decision because of uncertainties regarding the magnitude of thiabendazole residues in SMC.
- 2. To address continued uncertainty, EPA requested further data and that a protocol be submitted for review prior to generation of the data.
- 3. Discussion centered around the protocol, the data EPA requested, and the next steps.